
 Yarnell Fire Department 
  

          “Yarnell Hill” Fire 
June 29, 10:00 a.m. 

A series of small fires are burning approximately 
¾ mile north of mile post 272 at the bottom of 
Yarnell Hill.   

There is NO danger to the Yarnell community at 
this time and there are NO potential evacuation 
orders contemplated at this time. 

 

Cause: Unconfirmed – likely lightening 

Number of Resources: 40 

     2  crews        2 engines        2 air tankers   1 helicopter 
Acres involved: Unknown at this time 
Containment: 0% 
Injuries to Date: None 
 

This fire, officially known as the “Yarnell Hill” Fire, is now 
being managed by the State Forestry Department.   Yarnell 
Fire Department’s Station is being used by State Forestry as 
a Staging Area. 
 
 (Source: Incident Commander – State Forestry Department) 

 

When further information is available it will be 
posted at the Post Office and on Yarnell Fire 
Department’s Website     www.yarnellfire.com 

 


